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Aspire, Invest, Respect







25th February 2021
Dear Parents and Carers

I am sure that you have followed the Prime Minister‘s announcements of Monday, 22nd February with regard to schools reopening.
We want to warmly welcome all of our students back into school as we realise the significant disruption that they have had to their education and we want to reassure all parents and carers that we are doing everything we can to keep them safe.
This update letter is to let you know how we are going to manage this from Monday, 8th March and to reassure you of the measures that will remain in place to protect all of our students and staff.
Resuming daily school routines
Firstly, we will maintain all of the social distancing measures that were previously in place:-
· Students arrive between 8.30am and 8.50am and go directly to registration rooms;
· There will be a staggered timetable to avoid reduce the number of students moving between lessons at any one time;
· We will continue with staggered breaks and lunch times and specify social areas for all of our students;
· There are allocated toilets for each year group with hand washing facilities;
· Washing hands will continue to be promoted throughout the school and students will be expected to sanitise their hands upon entering classrooms or the café. Hand sanitisation stations are available at all external doors;
· The one-way system will be maintained around the school site to minimise the risk from students passing in the indoor corridors;
· There are staggered finishing times of 3.10 pm and 3.20 pm to manage students exit.
Much of the content in the guidance will be familiar to you, as it replicates what was in place for the autumn term, however specific changes include:
· All students and staff must wear a mask in the classroom and indoor areas of school. For ease of communication teachers will only remove their masks to teach from the front of the classroom in the allocated teacher space.  Only students and staff with medical exemptions will be excused from wearing a mask. Students do not have to wear a mask in the playground or outdoor areas nor do they have to wear a mask during PE lessons both indoors and outdoors.

· Upon their return to school we will offer a lateral flow test to all students that for whom we have received consent from parents or carers. Students will initially be tested three times in the first 2 weeks that they return and thereafter we will maintain a smaller testing program in school to assist those students that may require it.

Managing the phased return to school
This means that we cannot have all students returning to school at the same time on Monday 8th March and the Department for Education have allowed secondary schools to phase the return of students. We have decided to start testing as soon as possible using Friday 5th March as a starting point. 
We will be following the schedule outlined below;
	Year groups
	Cohort

	Year 7 & 11
	1

	Year 9, 12 &13
	2

	Year 8 & 10
	3


	Date
	Cohort
	Comments

	
	1
	2
	3
	

	Fri
	05-Mar-21
	1st test
	 
	 
	Year 7 and Year 11 tested 

	Sat
	06-Mar-21
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Sun
	07-Mar-21
	 
	 
	 
	

	Mon
	08-Mar-21
	 
	1st test
	 
	Years 9, 12, 13 tested

Years 7 and Year 11 in school for lessons

	Tue
	09-Mar-21
	 
	 
	1st test
	Year 8 and Year 10 tested

Year, 7, 9, 11 and 6th form in school for lessons 

	Wed
	10-Mar-21
	2nd test
	 
	 
	All students back in school and then tested for the 2nd and 3rd time on rotation.

	Thu
	11-Mar-21
	 
	2nd test
	 
	 

	Fri
	12-Mar-21
	 
	 
	2nd test
	 

	Sat
	13-Mar-21
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Sun
	14-Mar-21
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Mon
	15-Mar-21
	3rd test
	 
	 
	 

	Tue
	16-Mar-21
	 
	3rd test
	 
	 

	Wed
	17-Mar-21
	 
	 
	3rd test
	 

	Thu
	18-Mar-21
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Fri
	19-Mar-21
	 
	 
	 
	 All students issued with home LFT kits


Using this rationale we can ensure all of our students are offered a test as soon as possible and then are able to return to the classroom for teaching.
When students come into school for their first lateral flow test (LFT) it is for that purpose only and they will be on site for only 20 minutes. They do not have to attend the first test in school uniform. 
Arriving on time
Students will be given an appointment time by email/Weduc sent to Parents and then they must arrive in good time and go to the main hall via reception. We will test students in groups of 10 so when they finish the test they can leave immediately via the main hall fire exit to the playground and then return home. Once a negative LFT has been confirmed they can start lessons the following day.  For example, Year 7 and 11 students come into school at their appointment time on Friday 5th March and take the LFT. They then leave the school site and if the test is negative they start school as normal on Monday 8th March. The remaining year groups then follow the same pattern given in the table above. 
Key worker groups
We will be able to continue the offer to keyworker students on Monday 8th March but as more students return this will not be possible. Therefore there will be no key worker provision on Tuesday 9th March and all students will have returned to school full time by Wednesday 10th March.

Reporting possible COVID symptoms and positive test results
This remains of the utmost importance in preventing the spread of the virus and I have provided here a reminder of the procedure that must be followed;

Staff members, parents and carers will need to book a test if they or their child has symptoms - the main symptoms are:-

· a high temperature; 

· a new continuous cough;

· loss or change to your sense of smell or taste.

Self-isolate immediately and not come to school if:-

· they develop symptoms;

· they have been in close contact with someone who tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19);

· anyone in their household or support or childcare bubble develops symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) ;

· they are required to do so having recently travelled from certain other countries;

· they have been advised to isolate by NHS test and trace or the PHE local health protection team, which is a legal obligation;

· provide details of anyone they have been in close contact with, if they test positive for coronavirus (COVID-19) or if asked by NHS Test and Trace.

Household members of those contacts who are sent home do not need to self-isolate themselves unless the pupil or staff member who is self-isolating subsequently develops symptoms, unless they have been told to self-isolate by NHS Test and Trace or their public health protection team, in which case they must self-isolate. If someone in a class or group that has been asked to self-isolate develops symptoms themselves within the 10 days from the day after contact with the individual who tested positive, they should follow guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection. They should get a test, and:-

· if the test delivers a negative result, they must remain in isolation for the remainder of the 10-day isolation period. This is because they could still develop coronavirus (COVID-19) within the remaining days. 

· if the test result is positive, they should inform their school immediately, and should isolate from the day of onset of their symptoms and at least the following 10 full days. Their household should self-isolate starting from when the symptomatic person in their household first had symptoms and the next 10 full days, following guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection.

Friday 5th March School Training Day
This day is a pre-planned training day in the school calendar for all school staff.  Just a reminder to parents that we will be closing virtual lessons from Friday 5th March and there will be no provision for key worker students. We will set work on Show my Homework to keep students engaged whilst we are testing.  The school switchboard will be on night service and messages can be left but all staff will be engaged in staff training and development activities.
We are also now using Friday 5th March to run lateral flow testing for Year 7 and Year 11 students to get as many students back into the classroom safely and as soon as possible. 

I hope that this outlines clearly our plans to restart normal lessons following the offer of an LFT test as soon as possible. I am sure that parents will understand the complex logistics of such an operation and will give their full support. 

Yours sincerely
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Mr A.W. Roll

Headteacher
Headteacher: Mr. A. Roll

School Road, Rubery, Birmingham B45 9EL

Tel: 0121 453 5211  Email:office@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk

www.waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk


